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Submitted by Lorne Coon 

Meeting called to order by 1st VP Richter at 2:00pm with The Pledge of Allegiance To The Flag. 
 

Present were the following 9 members: Ralph Richter, Lorne Coon, Bob Hill, Dan Delaney, Scott A. Wendt, Brant 
Messer, Leon Rutkowski, Jim Green and Tommie Bryant. The meeting was held at the Belgium/Cold Springs Fire 
Department and hosted by Brant Messer. 
 

Reading of previous minutes were read and accepted as written. 
 

Old Business: 
Iroquois Senior Center, June 27th. Easy Co. was represented by 5 vehicles, including Jim’s V100. Along with Jim was 
his friend, Dave, Scott, Dan and Ralph. The weather cooperated, lunch was served and all had a good time. Connie, who 
set this up, talked with Ralph and Jim about another show in the Fall, but it was very vague. Jim has her email to 
confirm things. 
 

Bantam Jeep Festival, in Butler, PA was June 7th - 9th . Brant and Lorne attended. They were the only ones selling 
Military Jeep parts. The big day for sales was Saturday, so next year, they said that they wouldn’t arrive there until 
Friday. The show was mostly geared for “modern” civilian Jeeps and many of the activities consisted of gatherings in 
Butler, itself, as the Flea Market was closer to New Castle. 
 

The Auburn Fathers’ Day Car Show at Emerson Park, June 16th was rained-out. 
 

The Syracuse Nationals Car Show is July 19th – 21st interest in attending is spotty. Registration forms are available, but 
the due date is very close. Those going this year will recon for the group for next year’s show. 
 

Receipt of Thank You card from Samantha & Jeff for the $100 the club gave for a wedding gift. 
 

New Business:  
Geneseo Air Show, in Geneseo, NY will be July 12th – 14th. Accommodations have been confirmed and plans for the 
convoy made. We will meet at the gas station in Montezuma Rte 5 and 20 at 10:00 am. Bob, Lorne, Brant, Ralph and 
possibly Bob Snyder will be attending. 
 

The Antique Truck Show, which Dan’s Deuce-and-a-half will be the featured truck this year, is July 14th, at Longbranch 
Park in Liverpool. This is a great venue to show your vehicle in a shady park setting. Scott said he will be bringing 
burgers and dogs, Dan will bring rolls, Brant the grill, and anyone else can feel free to contribute. Bob Good will also be 
setting up his collection at the top of the hill, by the restrooms. 
 

The Weare, NH Show is July 25th – 27th.  
 

Longley Dodge Classic and Muscle Car Show is Saturday, August 3rd on Rte 57 in Fulton.  
 

Jeeps At The Beach in Sylvan Beach is August 4th 9am to 4 pm. All the Jeeps that you can imagine! We always have a 
good military presence. 
 

Editor: Chad Waybright nypenn.news@gmail.com 

1st Vice: Ralph Richter toolguy2009@yahoo.com 
Treasurer: Angie Gregory angie.gregory41@gmail.com 
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The MVPA Annual National Convention is August 8th – 12th in York, PA. NY-PENN purchased 4 tables for the show. 
Free admission to MVPA members. Great potential for viewing well restored Military vehicles, questioning the owners 
and finding parts for your vehicle. Many parts vendors will be there who generally do not attend Northeast shows. 
 

August 11th is the Fly-In Pancake Breakfast at the Oswego County Airport, every 2nd Sunday through September. 
 

The Gathering Of Orphan Vehicles is Saturday, August 17th 11am to 4pm at Maxwell Park, on Badgley Rd. East 
Syracuse. 
 

Halloween Antique Fire truck, Ambulance and Police/Military vehicle Show and Cruise in Fulton. 9am line-up at the 
Cayuga Community College (Fulton Campus) parking lot. Time 9:30 cruise to Lake Neahtawanta, Fulton, then car 
show 10-4. 
 

NY State Fair Armed Forces Day and Parade is Thursday, August 29th , free admission with Military Vehicle, enter at 
Gate 12 by Crucible/Byrne Dairy by 8:30 am. Early dedication to the day at 11am. Parade is at 6:00. 
 

Wampsville Car Show is September 8th. If we have enough interest, they will provide us with a location to show our 
vehicles together and there is a big Flea Market that has many things to offer. 
 

Gilbert, PA Redball Rally is September 26th – 28th. This is one of the best shows to find all kinds of parts and 
equipment. 
 

Veterans’ Day at the NYS Fairgrounds is Saturday, November 9th. Details will be discussed at our next meeting. A 
conversation was had  about if we want to drive our MV’s if there is an early snow and they salt the roads, as that 
wouldn’t be good for our MV’s. 
 

Next meeting will be August 18th  at The Truck Museum in Cortlandville.  
 

Meeting adjourned at 3:03pm.  

 
 
 
 

July 22, 2019 
 

If I ever had to get rid of my MV, I would lie to you all, so I could still go to great meetings and associate with awesome 
people, thank you all. Awesome place thanks for sharing Bill L 
 

The photos are from touch a truck Queensbury 7-2019. 
 

 
The Wright Museum has chosen the 1944 Battle of the Bulge for what Executime Director, Michael Culver, said may 
be its "most compleex lobby display yet." 
 

The museum, located at 77 Center Street, Wolfeboro, NH 03894-4368 is open from May 1 through October 31 and is 
open Mon - Sat 10am-4pm, and sunday Noon-4pm. Their website is wrightmuseum.org. Wolfeboro is located on the 
northeast end of Lake Winnipesaukee. This year the Wright Museum is hosting a Smithsnian Institute exhibition. The 
museum is a nationally significant education source for all things relating to World War II. Next time you're in New 
Hampshire, you might want to check out this museum. 
 

 

EMAIL FROM MSGT GLENN PREECE 
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Submitted by Stephanie Remmers 

Our monthly meeting was held Sunday, July 21st at Bill Lichliter’s camp on Warner’s Lake. We had 20 present for a 
wonderful afternoon. We had burgers, hotdogs, salads and cold beverages while resting under the shade tree. Many 
enjoyed boating on the lake in their kayaks or relaxing on a boat ride with Bill as the Captain.  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Bob and Linda Muller returning to shore.                                              Bob Muller solo trip. 

 
Bill Bellerjeau has parts available for MB41-45 & GPW, please contact Bill at 518-872-2520 for a complete list.  
 

BUS TRIP TO THE COLLINGS FOUNDATION, October 12, 2019: tickets still available, $50.00 each for member 
and each member is allowed one guest for additional $50.00. $60.00 per person for non-members. Contact Stephanie 
Remmers – 518-231-0273 or Karl Remmers – 518-231-0265. 
 

Greeneville Drive-In will host a drive-in on September 6th & 7th, contact Bob Muller if interested. 
 

Our next meeting will be held at Bob Muller's on Sunday, August 18th at 2pm; meeting, trail ride and ice cream social. 
Hope to see everyone for a great time.  

 
 
 
 
 

HUDSON-MOHAWK MEETING JULY 21, 2019 
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Submitted by Ralph Richter 
 

On Friday July 12th, a convoy assembled at the Nice & Easy Gas Station at 10:00am. Bob Hill arrived first followed by 
Ralph Richter then Brant Messer, Lorne Coon and Bob Snyder all arrived together. The convoy proceeded West on 
Route 20 in good order with no break downs. Upon reaching our accommodations at Conesus, Ralph left the convoy to 
unload his jeep as the others proceeded to the Geneseo aerodrome to set up our base of operations. Bob Snyder set up 
his mobile living quarters and the rest set up shelters to give protection from the sun.  Ralph removed his jeep from the 
trailer and then the jeep quit running. Ace mechanic Brant returned and diagnosed the problem to a shorted capacitor. 
After a great dinner we returned to the jeep. To resolve the problem of Brant not having a replacement capacitor, he 
removed a capacitor that's mounted on the generator which is used to suppress radio noise. Brant simply replaced the 
shorted capacitor with the one off the generator which resulted in Ralph's Jeep being mobile again.  
       Saturday morning we joined for breakfast and returned to the aerodrome at 9:00am. A beautiful, hot day followed 
with the flying of many military aircraft of WWII vintage and others doing flying demonstrations. There was a fairly 
large group of WWII re-enactors, Big Red 1, air raid wardens, WWII German soldiers and other related Vignettes that 
gave a definite flavor of 1940s. We broke camp at 1500 and joined the traffic jam leaving the aerodrome. It was very 
hot! Ralph stayed for another night and had the pleasure of attending the Hanger Dance by a 15-piece swing band with a 
female vocalist. More than fifty dancers, male and female, in uniform or 1940s attire filled the floor. There was even a 
guy there dressed in a Zoot Suit. Ralph felt as if he had entered a time warp and was back in the 1940s with great big- 
band music.  
 

Returned Sunday morning and stayed a couple of hours and had an uneventful trip back to my garage in Savannah. A 
great weekend which Easy Co has experience for may years.  
 
 
 
 

Submitted by Ralph Richter 

August 6th found me heading south to York, Pa for the MVPA National meeting, show and parts market for military 
vehicles. I was a little nervous as this was the first time I had attended this annual function. I had informed the NY-
PENN Military Vehicle Collectors Club of the event and received a positive response to purchase two tables to be used 
by club members to sell things, store things while they walked around or just rest. Brant Messer and I also purchased 
additional tables for selling and we set up in the major AIR CONDITIONED building at the York Fair Site.  
 

My personal opinion was that if one needed parts for a military vehicle they could be found there. There were vendors 
inside and outside and all you needed was strong legs to see it all and it was worth seeing. There was so much to see 
that if you didn’t stay for two days you didn’t see the show. There was one building just for showing vehicles, lots of 
vehicles. I was disappointed that Jim’s V100 Cadillac armored car wasn’t there as it would have easily taken prizes. I 
found an Audi Munga a post war German jeep that had been restored. It was like finding a long lost relative as I too 
own a Munga. I also found out a lot about the Dodge WC 52 which I never knew. My sales experience was nice as I 
was able to sell items that had stayed in my inventory for years. Brant also had a lot of success and contact with many 
enthusiasts securing his services.  
 

Several members of the Hudson Mohawk Club appeared and Sherman had things he sold there. I met many military 
vehicle enthusiasts there and learned a lot about vehicles. The next National Meeting of the MVPA will be in Findley, 
Ohio in the middle of May 2020 start planning!!!   
 
 
 
 
 

Submitted by Ralph Richter 

This meeting was held at the Brockway Museum, located in the Living History Center, Cortland, NY  
Meeting called to order by 1st NY-PENN VP Richter at 2:00pm with The Pledge of Allegiance To The Flag. 
 

Present representing EASY: Ralph Richter, Jim Green, Scott Wendt, Bob Hill, Frank Beninati and Tommie Bryant. 
Representing A-Company: Robert Sokol, Bill Westfall, Bill Harris, Florence Staccony, Katie & Matt Magda and Bob & 
Karen Messersmith. 
 

Reading of EASY Co minutes of their last meeting was read and accepted by quorum. 

EASY & A COMPANY MEETING AUGUST 18, 2019 

GENESEO AIR SHOW JULY 12 - 14, 2019 

44TH ANNUAL INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION OF THE MVPA 
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Old Business: 
Geneseo Airshow, Convoy of five vehicles assembled at the Nice & Easy gas station on Sat., 7/12 and proceeded 
without incident to Geneseo where we set up our observation point. We had one incident at our motel when Ralph’s 
jeep died and Brant fixed it with a fresh capacitor taken off of the generator. Sat. night was a Hanger Dance with 15 
piece swing band with many dancers in uniform or 1940s dress. 
 

Historical Truck Club Show, on 7/14 many members attended on a hot sunny day at the Long Branch Park. 
 

Weare, New Hampshire Military Vehicle Show/Flea Market, On July 25 Brant and his wife Rita attended the show. 
 

The 44th annual MVPA Convention in York, PA. On August 8th, Brant and Ralph attended the Convention and were 
vendors. Members from the Hudson Mohawk Club came and everyone enjoyed a great surrounding of Military Vehicles 
and parts. It was a great way to meet other interested people in the field and find information on about anything in the 
field. 45 annual MVPA Convention will be held in Findley, Ohio - May 14 thru 16, 2020. Findley, Ohio is about a six 
hour drive from Syracuse. 
 

New Business: 
The Great New York State Fair on August 29th proudly recognizes the US Military with their title of Armed Forces 
Day at the Fair. EASY Co members will stage their vehicles by 8:30am and then escorted to the Veterans & 9-11 
Memorials, located in front of the Horticulture Building. EASY will take part in the parade scheduled at 6:00pm. 
 

Mohican Model A Ford Club Antique Car Show/Flea Market, Sun., Sept. 8th Wampsville Firemen’s Field. Great show. 
Pre-registration for show. 
 

Gilbert, PA Redball Military Vehicle Show & Militaria/MV Parts Swap Meet Sept. 26 – 28. Great source of parts and 
display of military vehicles. 
 

Display our vehicles for the Open House at the Syracuse Veterans Center, 109 Pine Street, Suite 101. Arrive by 9:00am 
on September 21. 
 

Veteran’s Day on the Fair Grounds, Sat. Nov. 9th set up for inside display and parade of vehicles outside. 
 

Election of leaders for the 2020-21 seasons. Nominations needed at next meeting.  
 

The curator of the Brockway Truck Museum spoke to the club meeting of doing a World War II re-enactment at the 
museum in Homer, NY, sometime in 2020. Meeting of NY-PENN leadership to discuss offer. 
 

The next EASY Co meeting will be Sunday, October 6 at Brant's Garage - 2:00pm.  
 
 
 
 
 

Submitted by Stephanie Remmers 

The Hudson-Mohawk Chapter’s busy summers continues. On Sunday, August 18th our monthly meeting was 
held at the shop of Bob Muller with an ice cream social. Bob was unable to have the trail ride thru the fields 
and woods due to heavy rains prior to the day of the meeting. 
 

Friday, September 6th the Greeneville Drive-In hosted NY-Penn Goes to the Movies. Members were invited to 
bring their vehicle(s) on Friday and Saturday evenings for all attending the movie to look at. As a thank you 
the drive-in provided free admission, popcorn & a snack to the members and family who attended with 
vehicles. The movie viewed was “Kelly’s Hero’s”. Members attending were; Bob & Linda Muller, Karl & 
Stephanie Remmers, Bill Lichliter and a special guest Ralph Richter who drove from Syracuse to attend. It 
was a great evening had by all.  
 

Sunday, September 8th our monthly meeting was held at the home of Karl & Stephanie Remmers. A fall 
barbeque with a trail ride over the back roads & mountains of Schoharie & Albany County. It was an up & 
down ride enjoyed by all.  
 

 
 
 

HUDSON-MOHAWK MEETINGS AUG 18, & SEPT 8, 2019 
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The October 20th monthly meeting scheduled for the Hudson-Mohawk Chapter will not be held at the Home Front as 
schedule since we will be having our meeting during the bus trip on Saturday, October 12th. We look forward to seeing 
everyone on Sunday, November 17th, 2pm at the Home Front Café. 
 

Bus Trip to the Collings Foundation October 12th. We are extremely happy to report that we have a full bus for this 
event. The bus will be leaving Central Bridge Park & Ride at 5:30am; Maple Ave, Altamont at 6:00am; Pet Smart 
parking lot in Crossgates Commons at 6:30am. Please bring your lawn chairs and any food or snacks you would like for 
the trip, we will be making one stop on the way over and one stop on the way back. We will enter the event as a group 
so tickets will not be given out prior to the trip, if you have any questions please contact Karl Remmers 518-231-0273. 
We look forward to seeing everyone and thank you all for helping make this trip possible.  
 

 

 

Photos Submitted by Stephanie Remmers 

HUDSON-MOHAWK IMPORTANT INFO 
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These three photos submitted by Lorna Leaker 
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Folks -  Please feel free to submit stories, photographs, interesting stuff or news that you think the rest of the folks in the NY-PENN 
Military Vehicle Collector's Club might enjoy. For best photos, submit them at their original resolution and size - As for stories or 
other items you'd like to submit, you must have a story or two from when you were in the service, or perhaps some humurous stories 
of things that have happend to you - how 'bout a photo or two of your HMVs ... or how much work and labor and love went into 
refurbishing your HMV ... Lots of stories could be shared by all of us in the club.  
 
And on our website: ny-pennmvcc.com - there's a ton of photographs and other interesting items about us - click on the link and 
take a look around. Jim Green does a lot of work on our site -  and since we pay for the webhosting and URL registration, we might 
as well take advantage of it.  
 
Maybe there's something or some stuff you want to sell or give away.  There's space on the website for ads and you certainaly can 
submit your item(s) for the NewsLetter.  Keep in mind that the NewsLetter is only four times per year whereas the webiste is 24/7. 
 
Been to the WWII Museum in New Orleans? How about sharing with us about your visit? Or, perhaps you have something you've 
done for the National Museum of the United States Army that is going to open next year. 
 
What's the best way to store your HMV for the winter? Change it's oil? New fuel? Adding fuel additives? How about battery 
maintenance and storage? Do you use battery tenders?  
 

Anyway, send your stories and photos to your editor via Email at nypenn.news@gmail.com 

 

And/or to our webiste at jim13027@gmail.com 

 
And thank you. 
 
 

AND NOW THIS ... FROM YOUR EDITOR  
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NY-PENN MILITARY VEHICLE COLLECTORS CLUB, INC             

nypenn.news@gmail.com                                                                                                                                        ny-pennmvcc.com 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
(PLEASE PRINT) 

 

DATE _____/_____/20___ 
 

Name:  MVPA Member Nr:  

    
Address:  

    
City/State:   Zip:  

    
Email:    

    
Cell Phone:  Home Phone:  

    

                                

  
 Military Vehicles:  
(yr/mfg/model) 

  
     

Check Affiliation: A Company  □ 
(Tri-Cities/Southern Tier) 

Easy Company  □ 
(Central New York) 

Hudson-Mohawk Company  □ 
(River Valleys in proximity to Albany) 

 

Membership will be opened to anyone who supports the purpose 
of this  organization, and, who applies with payment of dues. 

 

Membership dues are $20.00 per calendar year. 
 

Make checks payable to: NY-PENN MVCC and mail to:  
 

   Angie Gregory, Treasurer 
  3900 East Genesee Street Road 
  Auburn, NY  13021 

 
 

 

 
 

(Rev: 8-21-16) 
 



http://ny-pennmvcc.com                                           NY-PENN Newsletter September 2019                                                          Page 10 of 10 Pages. 
 

 
Angie Gregory, 
NY-PENN Treasurer 
3900 East Genesee Street Road 
Auburn, NY  13021 

 
 
 


